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From: Ellie Manchester <elliemanchester60@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, October 16, 2016 11:46 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: The elderly and disabled on Hilton Head

Dear Governor Haley, Thank you for your quick response in dealing with Hurricane Matthew. We evacuated to 

Columbia safely.My husband is currently in Palmetto Health Richland hospital. I returned to the island for some 

belongings to more of a nightmare than necessary. Our complex in Tabbywalk has been condemned. Who 

,exactly ,is in charge of the elderly and disabled? When I took my FEMA certs a few year ago ,a coworker and I 

scored 100%.We were told to highlight the answers so the others would pass.We can't have stupid in this 

situation. There are a lot of people on the island without transportation. There are also a lot that are elderly and 

disabled. I am not just asking for myself. There are people in funny suits demanding that all first floor units be 

vacated.Again,how do the elderly and disabled do this?Can an extension for them be available? Where are they 

supposed to go?Nobody has answers to these questions. Can you please advise? Thank you for your time and 

assistance! Sincerely, Ellie  


